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Mother’s Day Breakfast  
What a wonderful celebration we had on Tuesday with our Mother’s Day Breakfast, 
It was so wonderful to welcome everyone back to face to face events. Thank you to 
all the mums, grandmas and friends who came along and how special was it to have 
some dads and grandpas with us as well. We hope that you enjoyed our time of 
sharing. It was a great opportunity to also welcome our local multicultural health 
promotion ladies, Genevive Policarpio and Aivie Asis who presented us with an 
informative update on Covid and support that can be received. A big thank you to 
our Year 6 students who cooked the pancakes, Year 10 students who assisted in 
many ways and the College staff who arrived early and worked tirelessly to ensure a 
successful event.  
 

Student/Parent/Staff Conferences  
We had a terrific number of families make the most of meeting teachers last 
Wednesday night. Providing and giving feedback is such an important part of the 
learning cycle and the partnership between all stakeholders is the key to a learner’s 
ultimate success. The staff were very pleased to have the opportunity to meet with 
families, particularly face to face. Any parents that were unable to attend I 
encourage you to contact the office and make an appointment with the staff 
members you wish to see. Please be reminded that if families ever have a concern or 
have something that they would like to bring to our attention please feel free to 
contact the office to arrange an appointment to come in at any time. Often if 
something is ‘nipped in the bud’ early it saves a lot of angst and worsening of a 
situation.  
 

NAPLAN  
Well done to all students on the way they have put their heads down and put in their 
best efforts with the NAPLAN assessment this week. There will be a few catch up 
sessions next week. We have been pleased that the introduction of computers being 
used in the NAPLAN has been successful and will certainly assist with the validity of 
results across the state.  

 

Principal’s News 

Pyramid Hill College 

Values 
Respect:  

We are respectful of self, others and the 

environment. (we are thoughtful of our words 

and actions.) 

Learn:  

We are learners who strive for excellence. 

( We challenge ourselves to do our best.) 

Community:  

We are community minded and embrace 

diversity. (We foster a sense of community and 

belonging for all.) 

Diary 2022 
 

May 

16 Yr 9/10 Girls - Trades Day Excursion 

23  NCD Cross Country 

25  Student Free Day 

26  Student Free Day 

27  Calder Winter Sports Yr 4-6 

June 

  1  School Photos 

10  Filipino Independence Day Activities 

13  Public Holiday 

16  Circus Challenge Incursion 

17  VET Taster Day - Year 9 

18  Fairfax Workshop Yr 9/10 

20-24 Yr 9/10 Camp 

22  Cinderella Excursion 

Pyramid Hill College is a Child Safe School 

Term 2 

Music 

Lessons 

payments are now 
due and payable to 

the office or by      
direct deposit. 



 

School Vision Statement 
The Pyramid Hill College community is committed to providing an inclusive, caring and rigorous learning environment 

that engages our students and challenges them to reach their full potential; academically, socially, emotionally, 

physically and creatively. 

Students are empowered to demonstrate and value knowledge and skills that will support them, as life-long learners, 

to participate in and contribute to a wider community.  

We promote a positive school culture that ensures staff, students and parents feel valued, have meaningful opportuni-

ties to contribute to the school and can effectively engage in the learning journey. 

National Walk Safely to School Day 

National Walk Safely to School Day is 

on Friday 20th May, 2022. This campaign 

encourages all students, parents, carers 

and staff to walk safely and regularly to 

school. Walking regularly is the best 

exercise because you can build it into 

your daily routine. On Friday we 

encourage all students, staff and family 

members to meet at the Lion’s Park at 8:40am. The school 

buses will drop off our students at the park and then we shall 

all walk together to school. 

 

School Council Meeting 

A reminder that the May School Council meeting will be held 

at 6pm on Wednesday 18th May in the BER. School 

documents pertaining to the meeting will be emailed today. 

Curriculum Days  

Please be reminded of our student free days on Wednesday 

25th and Thursday 26th May. All College staff will be 

participating in training for the Berry Street Educational 

Model. This training provides strategies for teaching and 

learning that enables teachers to increase engagement of 

students with complex, unmet learning needs and to 

successfully improve all students’ self-regulation, relationships, 

wellbeing, growth and academic achievement. Year 10 

students will still be required to attend VET at the NCTTC 

on Thursday 26th May.  

 

Hours of Attendance 

The school grounds are supervised by staff from the hours of 

8:40am – 3:30pm. These are the only times that students 

should be on the school property unless there is a teacher 

supervised school event happening.  





Year 7-10 Learning Neighbourhood 

Year 9/10 
Rugby Jumpers 

Jumpers have arrived and students 

who have paid have                 

collected theirs today.                     

All others are in the office        

awaiting payment. 

Hands on Learning 

Thank you to Helen, Mr McCann and Mr Morison for running 

Hands on Learning in my absence last week. The students 

created wooden boards for their mum/special person for 

Mother’s Day. Great work team. 
 
 

Golf 

Well done to Blake Gibson and Jed Stewart who represented 

the College in the SSV Golf tournament at Kerang last Friday. 

Thank you to Steven Gibson for taking time out to accompany 

the boys. 
 

 
 

NCD Cross Country 

Sign up forms for the NCD cross country have been placed 

into homerooms this week. Students who are interested need 

to place their names on this sheet. Permission notes will be 

distributed for the cross country in the upcoming weeks. 
 
 

Push up challenge 

We have signed up to complete the Push Up Challenge again 

this year which runs from June 1st to June 25th. Participants are 

encouraged to complete 3139 push ups over this time frame. 

Participants do not need to do push ups, they can do another 

form of exercise such as sit ups, burpees or squats. In 

addition, the number of exercises done can be reduced or 

increased. The initiative is designed to promote mental health 

and wellbeing through awareness and conversations. To take 

part you can sign up at the link below. Parents, guardians and 

community members are encouraged to join too.  

https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/

pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity 

VicSRC Training for  

North Central Schools 

Students from Pyramid Hill College, Boort District School 

and East Loddon P-12 College came together on Tuesday 

10th May to take part in student leadership training, led by 

NCLLEN staff, Angela Poxon and Barb Bear. Students                    

discussed the purpose of SRC Leadership Teams, their role 

as representatives of the whole student body and how they 

can influence change to improve the wellbeing and learning 

experiences of students. Groups identified their individual 

skill sets and shared fundraising ideas. Students were also 

shown how to run meetings effectively, using an agenda and 

keeping minutes. Social media, newsletters and local                   

newspapers were suggested as useful ways to promote               

activities and raise the profile of SRCs in their schools.                   

Students were enthusiastic about getting involved and 

showed they are committed to their leadership roles.                   

Training for all North Central schools has been provided as 

part of the Buloke Loddon ENGAGE! program. 

https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity
https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity


 

Year F-6 News      

Read to Succeed 

It is very important that students read daily at home and sign 

this in their diaries. 

Research shows that students who read daily do better at 
school in all subjects. It is also evident the students who had 
read most nights and had 250 nights last year were the 

students that are doing well at school. 

Please encourage your child to read daily, as it is very 

important to their progress in all subjects. 

Diaries                                                                                                                                                                   
Every student has been supplied with a school diary which is 
required to come to school every day.                                                    

The diaries are used for: 

*Reading  

*Communication between Teacher and Parent e.g. If the 

student is going on the bus or if the student was upset 

before they came to school. 

* Important dates on school calendar 

*Homework due. 

*Spelling words to learn. 

Slippers for Inside 

We are experiencing a lot of wet weather lately. Students 

may now bring their slippers to school and change their 

shoes before entering the building. 

 
Sandhurst Division Cross Country 

Congratulations to our students who represented the 

College at last Friday’s Sandhurst Division Cross Country, 

held at the Bendigo Racecourse. All students did the College 

proud with their efforts and conduct throughout the day. 

Students had the option to participate in Blue (top division) 

and Red (second division) on the day in fields of over 200 

competitors. 

Congratulations to the following students: Isabella, Tyler P, 

Tyler M, Thomas, Kayde, Tristan, Sasha, Jamison, Fletcher, 

Matthew and Cooper. 

 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge                       

The Challenge is now open to all Victorian children                          
from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance 

of reading for literacy development.  

• Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read                    
or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and 

teachers. 

• Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to 

read 15 books. 

It is not a competition; but personal challenge for 
children to read a set number of books by 2 Septem-

ber 2022. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a                                       
certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian 

Premier and former Premiers. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the 
booklist and for more information about the Victorian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

Students, please see Mrs McKinnon to register 
you and to get a reading record sheet  to log all 

the books you have read. 

Head Lice 
  Please keep checking your children’s hair 
and make sure that long hair is tied back                    

for school. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc











